
City of Brechin and District Community Council

Minute of  Annual General Meeting held 3rd  June 2014
7.30pm Damacre Centre Brechin

Present:
 Paul Wright, Evelyn Clark, Grahame Lockhart, Eric Gray, Susan Barr, Peirangela Adam,George Garden,Frances Keats, David Mumford and Derek Harper.
Apologies for Absence.
Apologies were received from Amanda Taylor, Brechin Advertiser, and Constaeble Rattary, Police Scotland.

Minutes of Last AGM.

It was proposed by Evelyn Clark, seconded by David Mumford, that the minutes of the AGM held on 4th June 2013 be adopted as a true and accurate record.
Matters Arising.
There were no matters arising.

Reports.

Convenor.

During the past 12 months the Community Council has once again continued to be active in the ongoing life of Brechin. We have continued our input into the various consultations with regards the new Brechin Community Campus and the Flood Prevention Scheme, and we are presently involved in ongoing talks regarding the future of the Paddling Pool. Other activities included supporting members of the public in their objections to the application to have the former Dalhousie Bar turned into a betting shop, (the application was eventually withdrawn), and supporting the cleaning of the War Memorial plaques in this the 100th anniversary of the start of World War 1. The cleaning should be completed by the end of June. We are currently supporting residents affected by the planning application by J. Logan Milne to extend their premises. (The decision on the planning application will be known by the time of the A.G.M.)

The main event of the year was the, ‘Showcase of Brechin’, held in the former Registrar’s Office in Panmure Street from October to December. My thanks to everyone whose help made the Showcase a success, with special thanks to Derek for his commitment of time and energy, and his enthusiasm to show off all the good things that are happening in Brechin. The conversations, comments etc. from individuals and various groups gave us an important insight into the hopes and concerns of people for the future of Brechin.  

This year has seen a change in the membership of the Community Council. Wendy Coutts resigned to devote more of her time to the Brechin Music Fest, Joy Mowatt resigned to devote more of her time to the Dalhousie Centre and Bill Anderson has resigned due to ongoing health concerns.

We have been very fortunate to have co-opted Derek Harper and George Garden on as members, and the Community Council and Brechin have benefited greatly from their enthusiasm to make our small city a place of which to be proud.

Once again we are very grateful for the support and regular press coverage we receive from the Brechin Advertiser, the Courier and now the Evening Express. Also, we are very grateful for the support from our Local Councillors, Mairi Evans, Bob Myles and Jim Houston, and we appreciate the regular police updates from our Community Police Officer Billy Rattray,

We are extremely grateful to the members of the public who come along to our meetings and we greatly appreciate their input to the discussions. 

I want to thank all the members of the Community Council for their work and their attendance at various meetings in Brechin and beyond representing the Community Council, and providing valuable feedback to our monthly meetings.

Now that the Community Council is well established and due to ongoing health issues, I wish to step down as Convener at the A.G.M. I will for the present time be happy to continue as a Community Council member. It has been my privilege to be Convener of the Community Council and I cannot thank the other members enough for their support.

The next 12 months will be an exciting and challenging period of time for Brechin. In particular important decisions will be made with regards the new Community Campus and its impact on the Damacre Centre and the City Hall, and final decisions on the Flood Prevention Scheme will be made as they affect River Street and Inch Park. These decisions will decide whether the people of Brechin feel that their views and concerns are being heard and taken seriously, particularly by Angus Council.

The Community Council is working closely with the other groups in Brechin and together with Angus Council wish to make Brechin a small city of which to be very proud.  
Secretary
The past year has been extremely busy and enjoyable one for me as in addition to the routine admin work involved with the Community Council I have been as active as possible in things happening in the City. I have attended meetings concerning Flood Prevention, Dog Fouling, Littering and all the other things that concern Brechiners.  

I am working closely with other bodies such as BRAVOBrechin, Brechin Gold Group and the Park’s Group to try to improve both the image and look of the City.

With the Pageant this Saturday, the Harley Davidson weekend happening in July and the Cartie Racing in October we can look forward to some fun and good publicity for Brechin.

I am particularly pleased at the announcement by Angus Council that our War Memorial is to be cleaned and refurbished.

I have just received an invitation for us to nominate a local building for the Rod McFarlane award. This awarded to a new or converted building which has done most to ensure disabled access.

I will be happy to continue to serve as Secretary to the Community Council.

Treasurer.
The income for the year was £1245.55 with expenditure of £1466.88 leaving a balance at 31st March of £943.15. The Treasurer explained there were some extraordinary items of expenditure such as electricity for the Old Registrar’s Office and repairs to the community council laptop.
Planning Contact Report.

Paul wright said he had little to report. The Dalhousie Bar may reopen as a bar.

Election of Office Bearers.
The following Office Bearers were elected,

Convenor Derek Harper Proposed by Eric Gray seconded by Evelyn Clark. Unanimously elected

Vice Convenor Susan Barr Proposed by Derek Harper seconded by David Mumford. Unanimously

elected.

Secretary Eric Gray proposed by David Mumford seconded by Evelyn Clark. Unanimously elected
Treasurer Frances Keats Proposed by Paul Wright seconded by David Mumford. Unanimously elected.

Planning Contact Paul Wright. Proposed by Evelyn Clark seconded by David Mumford. Unanimously elected.
AOCB
Tribute was paid to Grahame Lockhart for his work and leadership in getting the Community Council re-formed and leading it for the past two and a half years.
Date of Next AGM

The next AGM will be held in June 2015.

